
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cemetery Board 
Proposed Minutes 
October 17, 2016 

 
The Cemetery Board meeting was called to order by President, Mike Jackson at 6:00p.m., Monday, October 17, 2016 in 
the Laingsburg City Hall Council Chambers. 
 
Members Present:  Jean Hagerty, Mike Jackson, Ed Rouse, Beverly Rouse and David Mitchell.  Members Absent:  Clyde 
Casler and Mike Culpepper. 
Also present:  Sexton Robert Frank, City Treasurer Paula Willoughby and Robert Hagerty. 
 
Public Comment: Vicky Jackson expressed concerns with the policy regarding removal of artificial flowers and the 
plywood with the “caution bees” sign. 
 
A motion was made by Beverly Rouse and supported by Mitchell to approve the minutes of April 18, 2016.  All in favor, 
motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Ed Rouse, and supported by Mitchell to approve the financial report as presented.  All in favor, motion 
carried. 
 
Sexton’s Report – Robert Hagerty retired.  The new lawn mower has been purchased and is working out well. 
 
The Board was presented with a proposed cemetery ordinance.  There was discussion regarding the language for the 
removal of artificial flowers. 
 
Moved by Ed Rouse and supported by Jean Hagerty to recommend that City Council raise the rate for foundations to 
$50/square foot effective January 1, 2017.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Moved by Beverly Rouse, supported by Mitchell to accept the resignation of Jean Hagerty from the cemetery board with 
regrets.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be held April 17th, 2017 at 6:00p.m. in the Laingsburg City Hall Council Chambers. 
 
Moved by Mitchell, supported by Ed Rouse to adjourn the meeting at 7:11p.m., all in favor motion carried. 

 
 
 
 

Paula Willoughby 
                                                                                             City Treasurer 


